Lisa Enourato

From: Suzy Booth <suzybooth@aol.com>
Sent: Monday, July 18, 2022 3:07 PM

To: Participate

Subject: the Harriman hotel

This will be the first thing you see coming into Ketchum can you give it a less sterile look more in the character of the
town Im sure the inside will be beautiful please make this warmer | have been coming here since | was five and taught
skiing on the mountain when Janss and Reiner were involved Janss put me on baldy Sun Valley was always loved for its
beauty Thank you



Sunday, July 3, 2022

To: Ketchum Mayor & City Council
Neil Bradshaw

Courtney Hamilton

Amanda Breen

Michael David

Jim Slanetz

RE: Meeting 7/5/22 Action Item 16 Lot merge 108 — 110 Ritchie
The developer has not officially shared their plans for the future of the Ritchie lots, but according to

their website Warm Springs Condominiums - Presidio Vista Properties the plan is to build 12
condominium units on a 35,799 sq. ft. merged lot.

The future development of Ritchie drive should be consistent with its surroundings. The T-3000 zoning
district is currently comprised of single-family homes and townhomes with 1 to 4 units per building.

Rula Tokati Ray Brandstrom
210 Skiway Drive #9 3009 Warm Springs Road #D/#C

James Hungelman
210 Skiway Drive #3

Brad Mathews
3015 Warm Springs #A

Chris Gardiner
3015 Warm Springs #B

Jeff Oak
3015 Warm Springs #C

Pat Gowan
3019 Warm Springs Road #3

Steve Abel
3011 Warm Springs Road #B

Marie Stanislaw
3011 Warm Springs Road #A

Sam May
3019 Warm Springs Road #1

Sandy & Jayne Zogg
3019 Warm Springs Road #2

Nate Anderson
210 Skiway Drive


https://presidiovistaproperties.com/sun-valley/warm-springs-condominiums/

Lisa Enourato

From: Neil Bradshaw

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2022 8:14 PM

To: scott@visitsunvalley.com

Cc: Participate

Subject: Fwd: Juan O Savin, Phil Godlewski, X22 & Others Speak Out On What's Coming Next! Behind The

Scenes! - Must Video | Opinion - Conservative

FYI

NEIL BRADSHAW | CITY OF KETCHUM

Mayor

P.0. Box 2315 | 191 5th Street,W | Ketchum, ID 83340
0:208.727.5087 | m: 208.721.2162

nbradshaw@ketchumidaho.org | www.ketchumidaho.org

Begin forwarded message:

From: Daved Kerr <dbk3@yahoo.com>

Subject: Re: Juan O Savin, Phil Godlewski, X22 & Others Speak Out On What's Coming
Next! Behind The Scenes! - Must Video | Opinion - Conservative

Date: July 18, 2022 at 3:12:34 PM MDT

To: Neil Bradshaw <neil.bradshaw@icloud.com>, Bridget Bagley <bridget.bagley@gmail.com>
Cc: "participate@gmail.com" <participate@gmail.com>

Thank you.

On Sunday, July 17, 2022, 10:32:39 PM MDT, Bridget Bagley <bridget.bagley@gmail.com> wrote:

There is a concerted effort to subliminally welcome and direct people who come into Ketchum at the Main
Street south entrance to surrender and follow the satanic dark One World Order by symbols. The satanic
eye is back in deliberate positioning on the wall of the hole on the right approach side of mainstreet
across from the LimeLight Hotel AGAIN.

THIS IS DELIBERATE. THE EYE IS AN EVIL SYMBOL THAT. SLIPS BY THE CENSOR OF THE
SLEEPING PEOPLE OF OUR COUNTRY. IT IS A CODE OF DARKNESS AND PART OF THE
LANGUAGE THAT A PERSON whois IS A GUARDIAN OF AMERICA’S FREEDOM AND STRENGTH
MUST RECOGNIZE AND STOP!

I



What a welcome to Sun Valley and Ketchum with a new banner up on the wall around the giant pit/hole
across from The LimeLight Hotel with the Masonic satanic eye, as seen on the top of the pyramid on the
American fiat dollar bills! A historical international symbol of One World Domination, the practice of
slaughtering our children, Orwellian censorship, abolishing ways to defend ourselves, lowering the world
population 85% are intentions now playing out.

Wake up the community to the fact that we have among us a body of demonic humans that want to take
over the planet, our country, our towns and we are greeting them with this known signal as they arrive
that they are welcome here.

Learn their language. Watch the finger talk and listen to the code words used.

Get that banner down. It sits next to artwork done by our community’s children that are being stolen,
caged, terrorized and murdered for andrenachrome highs. We must educate ourselves quickly to this long
playing control by our dark elite populace here in Ketchum. They are attracted to power, money and
influence. They must be recognized, eradicated immediately. No cordialness required here. Find out who
is their leader. Why is this repeating! Find the group. Look them in the eye and tell them to leave, take
their hands off our school children whose minds they have been bending causing an enormous rise in
suicides in Blaine County in the last 3 years. The highest in the country! These are murderers with no
conscience. This is not TV or a movie. This is Ketchum, Idaho USA falling for the propaganda of 1% who
are hoping to control the 99% of humanity for one world ownership.

Be the leader | know you are Neil as our Ketchum, Idaho mayor.

Bridget Bagley ND
Bridget.bagley@gmail.com

https://beforeitsnews.com/opinion-conservative/2022/07/juan-o-savin-phil-godlewski-
others-speak-out-on-whats-coming-next-behind-the-scenes-must-video-3635467.html

Sent from my iPhone



Lisa Enourato

From: Gina Poole <ginapoole10@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 20, 2022 1:12 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Human Wildlife conflict/solutions

Attachments: It's time to be bear aware.doc; COTWS_HJohnsonBears.pdf

Dear City of Ketchum Officials,
Thank you for the opportunity to share my viewpoint.

Given yesterday’s death of the black bear mother and subsequent relocation of her two cubs to a wildlife rescue facility,
it is time for the City of Ketchum to implement a program whereby wildlife resistant garbage cans and dumpsters are
mandated. As a member of the Wildlife Smart Communities, Ketchum can lead by example.

I'd like to provide some context for my input. My husband, Bob and | have lived in Blaine County for 30 plus years, and
on Bordeaux Street in West Ketchum for the past 23. Since first moving to Bordeaux Street we have advised our
neighbors to put garbage cans out the morning of service: Wednesdays. If you drive down Bordeaux Street on Tuesday
night, you rarely see a garbage can. In contrast, if you drive down Wood River Drive, Williams Street, Sabala or Byrd
Drive, on a Tuesday evening the streets are lined with cans. Over many years I've put a flyer (attached below) on cans
left out the night before service. This effort is mostly an exercise in futility as property management
companies/housekeepers/short-term rental guests put cans out the night before service and other residents either
don’t care or are new residents and are unaware of the issue.

The number one problem is we don’t have access to wildlife resistant containers. | understand that Clear Creek
Disposal would like to provide them but is concerned about the cost and with supply chain issues the cost has gone up
recently.

Human-wildlife conflict in Ketchum is going to increase, given the growing population of residents/visitors and the
effects of climate change on dwindling food resources for wildlife. Bears that habituate to a food source can become
extremely dangerous, to the point of killing to protect that food source. As an advocate for wildlife, | find the death of
the mother bear and relocation of her cubs very distressing, but this is also a significant Public Safety issue and I’'m afraid
it is just a matter of time before someone is hurt or worse. This is a known problem and one that if someone is mauled
or killed, the city will be held responsible for not doing everything in its power to ensure the safety of its citizens and
visitors. ldaho Fish & Game can’t mandate sensible waste management practices, but the City of Ketchum can. It’s past
time to just be bear aware.

Attached below is a study done in Durango, Colorado that illustrates a similar bear issue and how Durango implemented
a program in stages to address it. I've included a screenshot from the City of Aspen that shows garbage regulations and
fines.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Best,

Gina



Gina Poole

US Mobile 208.720.2019
Kenya Mobile: 0791150015
Skype gcpoole
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West Ketchum Resident

Please consider that YOU
ARE HABITUATING
BEARS

KEEP GARBAGE IN A
CLOSED BUILDING
UNTIL THE MORNING
OF PICKUP

A FED BEAR IS A DEAD BEAR

For more information on being bear aware, contact Fish and Game's Magic Valley
Region office at (208) 324-4359.

THANK YOU FOR BEING
PROACTIVE



Causes, Consequences and Considerations for
Management of Human-Black Bear Conflicts:

COLORADO Heather Johnson
Stewart Breck, David Lewis, Jared

Parks and Wildlife Laufenberg, Stacy Lischka, Paul Doherty,
Department of Natural Resources Tana Verzuh, and Cody Wallace
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Lessons Learned from Durango Bear Research

CAUSES OF CONFLICTS:
changes in black bear behavior
that contribute to increases in
human-bear conflicts

CONSEQUENCES OF
CONFLICTS: population trends
in black bears living along the
urban-wildland interface

STRATEGY TO REDUCE
CONFLICTS: wide-scale urban
bear-proofing to reduce bear
conflicts
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CAUSES OF CONFLICTS
Shlfts in Bear BEHAVIOR that Increases Confllcts
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Changes in Foraging Behavior




Durango Females
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Bears increased their selection for human
development as they got older
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Changes in Hibernation Behavior
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Influence of HUMAN FOODS

on black bear hibernation length




Influence of MINIMUM TEMPERATURES
on bear hibernation length
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TAKE HOME MESSAGES

* When natural foods are limited,
bears will readily forage on
human foods, and bears appear
to be increasing their use of
development over time

Hibernation length is likely to
decrease due to expanding
development and increasing
temperatures

Given changes in foraging and
hibernation, we should expect
more conflicts from the same

number of bears in future

Reduced hibernation will also
alter the number of bears =
susceptible to late-season harvest




CONSEQUENCES OF CONFLICTS
Changes in Bear POPULATIONS due to confllcts
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Durango Female Bear Population Trend (2011-2014)
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All mortalities within study area Collared female bear moralities

Frequencies of harvest (H), vehicle (V), and Year Survival NonHarvest Harvest

lethal management (L) mortalities by year (n = 167)

2011 0.92 0.04 0.04

2013 0.84 0.12 0.04
2014 0.94 0.02
2015 0.88

Frequency




TAKE HOME MESSAGES

* Increased bear use of
development during poor
natural food years can lead to
significant population declines
through high adult mortality

-

I \

Bear populations along the
urban-wildland interface may
be largely driven by non-
harvest mortality (no
management control, and
little information about)

Such effects are not well-
recognized in management
scenarios, but will play an
increasing role in bear
populations in the future

e Stay tuned




A STRATEGY TO REDUCE CONFLICTS
Testing the effectiveness of urban bear-proofing
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Pre-Treatment: 2011-2012
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Testing the effectiveness of the bear-proofing
experiment for reducing human-bear conflicts
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Contents lists available at SciVerse ScienceDirect
Biological Conservation

journal homepage: www.elsevier.com/locate/biocon

Use of patch selection models as a decision support tool to evaluate
mitigation strategies of human-wildlife conflict

Sharon Baruch-Mordo *”*, Colleen T. Webb <P, Stewart W. Breck 9, Kenneth R. Wilson *?

2 Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Conservation Biology, Colorado State University, Fort Collins, CO 80528,
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TAKE HOME MESSAGES

e Distribution of bear-
resistant containers
resulted in 50% fewer
conflicts than control
areas

More important, is

compliance with
ordinances to reduce
access to human foods
(by whatever means)

~60% compliance rate
significantly reduced
conflicts, which may serve
as a useful management
target




Implications for future management of conflicts




Black Bear Behavior is DYNAMIC, changing in response
to environmental conditions, YET many of our
management practices assume that behavior is FIXED.

Colorado Bear Mortality 1979 - 2014

Colorado Statewide Annual Temperature (1900-2012)
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Success in reducing human-bear conflicts wilm(ely

depend upon our abilit




Thank You

FUNDING: Colorado Parks & Wildlife, USDA National Wildlife Research
Center, International Bear Association, Summerlee Foundation, Twin
Buttes &Four Corners Safari Club

COOPERATORS: CPW SW Region, CPW Area 15, US Forest Service,
Bureau of Land Management, Southern Ute Tribe, City of Durango &
La Plata County

FIELD DATA COLLECTION: K. Allen, C. Anton, G. Colligan, K.
Christopher, T. Day, M. Dina, R. Dorendorf, E. Dowling, M. Glow, M.
Grode, A. Groves, D. Harrison, S. Hollinbeck, A. Johnson, K. Kline, G.

LeBlanc, D. Lewis, P. Lundberg, I. Malberg, A. May, S. McClung, J.
Meighan, L. Mengak, S. Morris, B. Much, P. Myers, S. Ogden, M. Preisler,
K. Sandy, C. Schutz, K. Scott, S. Taylor, L. Vander Vennon, T. Verzuh, C.
Wait, C. Wallace, S. Waters, K. Weber, A. Welander, N. West, R. Wilbur, L.
Willmarth, E. Wildey, L. Wolfe and C. Yeager.




“Thanks” is not enough







Lisa Enourato

From: Holley D duPont <holleydu@me.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 21, 2022 3:48 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Tonya Anderson

Greetings Participate People,

Holley duPont here.

| had a great conversation with Tonya Anderson from Jackson Hole. Her title is Eco systems stewardship Administrator.
This is to address our summertime problem of getting the public to be on board to not feed the Bears.

Jackson in 2 weeks will have everything on the table to be addressed and passed.

Coming with recommendations form the recyclers, the trash haulers, the birders with their bird feeders, the commuters
who have to put their trash out early due to commuting and the general Public.

She is in charge of Air, water, wildlife, public lands and climate change in Jackson. Really!

We may not have to reinvent the wheel and we may be able to take a page from Jackson's play book, who have a much
bigger risk factor, Grizzlies.

She has a methodical method of going about getting recommendations from the entire system and coordinating that.
She also was on the Idaho Conservation League for many years.

Do we have some one at the city who is our Tonya?

Tonya Anderson 307-734-4419
tanderson@jacksonwy.org

Let's have a look at their recommendations and their path to coordinating keeping our Wildlife Wild.

They also said, even if you put the trash out in the morning instead of over night.
The Bears will be meeting you at the 6:00 a.m. drop off for their free lunch. This coming from their Bear experts.
They have a huge resource of experts who live in Jackson and who are trying to solve this problem....

Let's maybe, have a discussion on what did not work and what is working for them.

Lisa,

If | get Derek Craighead to come over from Jackson who Is the top Bear Biologist in the world for the August 1st

meeting. Can he be on the agenda?

He can answer any and all Bear questions,. | have to ask him first but, | need to know if that is possible, so let me know if
that works.

All The Best,
Holley duPont



Lisa Enourato

From: Holley D duPont <holleydu@me.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 21, 2022 4:13 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Gina Gordon Aspen

On another Note...

ASPEN has 100% Bear resistant trash cans in the city of Aspen...

Gina Gordon is the gal there. They have worked for 30 years to get to this point.

1-970-274-4141. ginna.gordon@aspen.gov

They do not tolerate anyone without a Bear proof can.

They have a committee that chooses the Bear trash cans, they are the IAGBC Intra, Agency, Grizzlie Bear Committee.

If you do not have a Bear resistant can the first offense is the cost of a can.
So either pay the fine the will continue or pay for a new can and avoid the offense.
Aspen seems to have the most ro-bust trash ordinance.

Bird feeders are not allowed unless suspended super high and has no crumbs under them.

Zero tolerance for feeding the wild life...
Hugely pro-active.

BRAVO Aspen.

She is sending the ordinances to me.
The Police monitor the Bears.

Best,
Holley

OnJul 21, 2022, at 3:48 PM, Holley D duPont <holleydu@me.com> wrote:

Greetings Participate People,

Holley duPont here.

| had a great conversation with Tonya Anderson from Jackson Hole. Her title is Eco systems stewardship
Administrator.

This is to address our summertime problem of getting the public to be on board to not feed the Bears.

Jackson in 2 weeks will have everything on the table to be addressed and passed.

Coming with recommendations form the recyclers, the trash haulers, the birders with their bird feeders,
the commuters

who have to put their trash out early due to commuting and the general Public.

She is in charge of Air, water, wildlife, public lands and climate change in Jackson. Really!

We may not have to reinvent the wheel and we may be able to take a page from Jackson's play book,
who have a much bigger risk factor, Grizzlies.

She has a methodical method of going about getting recommendations from the entire system and
coordinating that.

She also was on the Idaho Conservation League for many years.

1



Do we have some one at the city who is our Tonya?

Tonya Anderson 307-734-4419
tanderson@jacksonwy.org

Let's have a look at their recommendations and their path to coordinating keeping our Wildlife Wild.

They also said, even if you put the trash out in the morning instead of over night.

The Bears will be meeting you at the 6:00 a.m. drop off for their free lunch. This coming from their Bear
experts.

They have a huge resource of experts who live in Jackson and who are trying to solve this problem....

Let's maybe, have a discussion on what did not work and what is working for them.

Lisa,

If | get Derek Craighead to come over from Jackson who Is the top Bear Biologist in the world for the
August 1st meeting. Can he be on the agenda?

He can answer any and all Bear questions,. | have to ask him first but, | need to know if that is possible,
so let me know if that works.

All The Best,
Holley duPont



Lisa Enourato

From: Holley D duPont <holleydu@me.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 21, 2022 4:24 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Re: Gina Gordon Aspen

Also, Jackson has a non profit that helps people pay for their can on a sliding scale.

Aspen ran into a problem and is re-writing the ordinance for the recycled trash.

It has to be totally clean and free of food otherwise it needs to be out into a secured bear resistant can...
These are some of their solutions..

Holley

OnJul 21, 2022, at 4:13 PM, Holley D duPont <holleydu@me.com> wrote:

On another Note...

ASPEN has 100% Bear resistant trash cans in the city of Aspen...

Gina Gordon is the gal there. They have worked for 30 years to get to this point.

1-970-274-4141. ginna.gordon@aspen.gov

They do not tolerate anyone without a Bear proof can.

They have a committee that chooses the Bear trash cans, they are the IAGBC Intra, Agency, Grizzlie Bear
Committee.

If you do not have a Bear resistant can the first offense is the cost of a can.
So either pay the fine the will continue or pay for a new can and avoid the offense.
Aspen seems to have the most ro-bust trash ordinance.

Bird feeders are not allowed unless suspended super high and has no crumbs under them.

Zero tolerance for feeding the wild life...
Hugely pro-active.

BRAVO Aspen.

She is sending the ordinances to me.
The Police monitor the Bears.

Best,
Holley

On Jul 21, 2022, at 3:48 PM, Holley D duPont <holleydu@me.com> wrote:

Greetings Participate People,

Holley duPont here.

| had a great conversation with Tonya Anderson from Jackson Hole. Her title is Eco
systems stewardship Administrator.



This is to address our summertime problem of getting the public to be on board to not
feed the Bears.

Jackson in 2 weeks will have everything on the table to be addressed and passed.
Coming with recommendations form the recyclers, the trash haulers, the birders with
their bird feeders, the commuters

who have to put their trash out early due to commuting and the general Public.

She is in charge of Air, water, wildlife, public lands and climate change in

Jackson. Really!

We may not have to reinvent the wheel and we may be able to take a page from
Jackson's play book, who have a much bigger risk factor, Grizzlies.

She has a methodical method of going about getting recommendations from the entire
system and coordinating that.

She also was on the Idaho Conservation League for many years.

Do we have some one at the city who is our Tonya?

Tonya Anderson 307-734-4419
tanderson@jacksonwy.org

Let's have a look at their recommendations and their path to coordinating keeping our
Wildlife Wild.

They also said, even if you put the trash out in the morning instead of over night.
The Bears will be meeting you at the 6:00 a.m. drop off for their free lunch. This
coming from their Bear experts.

They have a huge resource of experts who live in Jackson and who are trying to solve
this problem....

Let's maybe, have a discussion on what did not work and what is working for them.

Lisa,

If | get Derek Craighead to come over from Jackson who Is the top Bear Biologist in the
world for the August 1st meeting. Can he be on the agenda?

He can answer any and all Bear questions,. | have to ask him first but, | need to know if
that is possible, so let me know if that works.

All The Best,
Holley duPont



Lisa Enourato

From: HELENA JARMAN <landscapingwild@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 21, 2022 6:10 PM

To: Participate

Subject: BEAR RESISTANT TRASH CONTAINERS

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN-

MY NAME IS HELENA JARMAN, I LIVE AT 211 PENNY DRIVE IN KETCHUM.

I WOULD LOVE NOTHING MORE THAN TO PAY THE MINIMAL $250 ( FOR THIS NEIGHBORHOOD
ESPECIALLY), TO PREVENT ANOTHER MOTHER BEAR FROM BEING MURDERED IN HER OWN NATURAL
HABITAT.

HER DEATH IS ON THE PEOPLE OF THIS NEIGHBORHOOD, SIMPLY BY REFUSING TO WAIT TO PUT
THEIR TRASH OUT. IT SHOULD HAVE BEEN AVOIDED- IT CAN BE AVOIDED. I WOULD LIKE TO KNOW
IF THERE IS ANYTHING I CAN DO TO HELP CARRY THIS LAW THROUGH. I'T'S HUMILIATING THAT A
COMMUNITY MERGED WITH THE WILDERNESS WOULD SO BLATANTLY DISRESPECT WILDLIFE IN THIS
WAY.

I DO NOT WANT TO BE PART OF ANOTHER BEARS DEATH.

THANK YOU
HELENA JARMAN

LANDSCAPINGWILD@GMAIL.COM
WILD-LANDSCAPING.COM
801.245.9992




Lisa Enourato

From: Penny Harper <butcharper@cox.net>
Sent: Friday, July 22, 2022 12:07 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Saddle Bike Path

It seems to me if Ketchum has so much money why they cannot improve their portion of the bike path over Saddle
Road? I think it is about time that they do something about it before someone gets seriously hurt. Caution signs should
be improved etc. Why can’t this be taken into consideration? | inquired about this two years ago and the reply was That
you were looking into it. That was two years ago. Why not take another look?

Thank You.

Penny Harper

Sent from my iPad.  Penny. Harper



Lisa Enourato

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:

Subject:

Dolora <dolora@cox.net>

Friday, July 22, 2022 2:03 PM

dfosbury@co.blaine.id.us; amccleary@co.blaine.id.us; mdavis@co.blaine.id.us; Neil Bradshaw;
ABreen@ketchumidaho..org; islaneta@jetchumidaho.org; chamiliton@ketchumidaho.org;
mdavid@ketchumidaho.com; Participate

phendricks@sunvalleyidaho.gov; mgriffith@sunvalleyidaho.gov; ksaks@sunvalleyidaho.gov;
jconard@sunvalleyidaho.gov; bdufur@sunvalleyidaho.gov; martha.burke@haileycityhall.org;
kaz.thea@haileycityhall.org; heidi.husbands@haileycityhall.org; sam.linnett@haileycityhall.org;
juan.martinez@haileycityhall.org; kgoldman@bellevueidaho.us; dbrown@bellevueidaho.us;
gcappel@bellevueidaho.us; smahoney@bellevueidaho.us; cjohnson@bellevueidaho.us;
jrangel@bellevueidaho.us; keithroark@blaineschools.org; amberlarna@blaineschools.org;
danturner@blaineschools.org; larastone@blaineschools.org; blancaromero@blaineschools.org;
clerk@blaineschools.org; mstennett@senate.idaho.gov; SToone@house.idaho.gov;
NBurns@house.idaho.gov

Masking for the Valley

I know you are busy but it would be appreciated if you would read the below referenced information before
considering masking at any level in the valley. If we want to be well, we have to act well, wearing masks
contributes to the mentality that things are not safe. They contribute to depression greatly among children and
all humans. Please encourage people to practice good nutrition and exercise rather than trying to protect us
from life and complicating the ability to interact with our fellow humans. Sincerely Dolora Deal Resident for 34

years.

https://www.conservativereview.com/new-study-finds-masks-become-disgusting-bacteria-traps-as-mandates-

continue-2657695757.html

|E| Virus-free. www.avg.com



Lisa Enourato

From: Elizabeth Dietz <ewames11@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, July 22, 2022 3:23 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Bear resistant trash containers

Hi,

| am writing to express my support of a law requiring bear resistant containers
| live at 109 Exhibition Blvd, Ketchum.

Thank you for your time,
Elizabeth Dietz



Lisa Enourato

From: Gretchen Evans <gretchenevans100@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, July 22, 2022 3:54 PM

To: Participate

Subject: (]

my children and | are very upset about the bear that was killed and the homeless cubs that were left behind.

this could have been avoided. | think it is time that our community requires bear resistant trash containers in the Warm
Springs area..

We live amongst wildlife. We should not be killing them but preventing them from becoming dependent on our food
waste.

Best, Gretchen evans



Lisa Enourato

From: chris campbell <1luckybulldog@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, July 23, 2022 4:24 PM
To: Participate

https://www.conservativereview.com/new-study-finds-masks-become-disgusting-bacteria-traps-as-mandates-continue-
2657695757.html




Lisa Enourato

From: Marcia Pillon <marciapillon@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2022 7:27 AM
To: dfosbury@co.blaine.id.us; amccleary@co.blaine.id.us; mdavis@co.blaine.id.us; Neil Bradshaw;

Amanda Breen; Jim Slanetz; Courtney Hamilton; Michael David; Participate;
phendricks@sunvalleyidaho.gov; mgriffith@sunvalleyidaho.gov; ksaks@sunvalleyidaho.gov;
jconard@sunvalleyidaho.gov; bdufur@sunvalleyidaho.gov; martha.burke@haileycityhall.org;
kaz.thea@haileycityhall.org; heidi.husbands@haileycityhall.org; sam.linnet@haileycityhall.org;
juan.martinez@haileycityhall.org; kgoldman@bellevueidaho.us; dbrown@bellevueidaho.us;
gcappel@bellevueidaho.us; smahoney@bellevueidaho.us; cjohnson@bellevueidaho.us;
jrangel@bellevueidaho.us; keithroark@blaineschools.org; amberlarna@blaineschools.org;
danturner@blaineschools.org; larastone@blaineschools.org; blancaromero@blaineschools.org;
clerk@blaineschools.org; mstennett@senate.idaho.gov; SToone@house.idaho.gov;
NBurns@house.idaho.gov

Subject: Please No Masks

Hello,

My name is Marcia Pillon and | live at 105 Audubon Pl in Hailey.

| am trained as an Integrative Health Coach (by IIN) so | have dug into the research about how detrimental and
ineffective masks are in terms of staying healthy. They do not stop the spread of viruses and they are often filled with

bacteria, in addition to impeding the necessary flow of oxygen.

And, very importantly, it is criminal to make children wear masks. Face coverings significantly impede their emotional,
social and educational development.

If members of our community want to wear masks, that is their choice of course. But, please, please don't mandate
wearing them for those of us that have become informed and choose not to.

Thank you very much for listening.
Sincerely,

Marcia Pillon



Lisa Enourato

From: City of Ketchum Idaho <participate@ketchumidaho.org>
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2022 5:56 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Sunday, July 24, 2022 - 5:55pm
Submitted by anonymous user: 70.171.139.246
Submitted values are:

First Name Georgie

Last Name Lindquist

Email georgyl@aol.com

Question/Comment

I'M EXPRESSING MY SUPPORT FOR BEAR-RESISTANT TRASH CONTAINERS AFTER THE SAD OUTCOME OF THE RECENT
INCIDENT IN THE WARM SPRINGS AREA. A MOTHER BEAR WAS EUTHANIZED

LEAVING 2 ORPHANED CUBS. SUPPOSEDLY A RESCUE GROUP TOOK IN THE CUBS WHICH | HOPE IS TRUE. | DON'T THINK
WE CAN DEPEND ON EVERYONE IN THE AREA TAKING THE NECESSARY

PRECAUTIONS TO PREVENT THIS FROM HAPPENING AGAIN. SO IF THERE IS A CONTAINER OUT THERE THAT WILL DO THE
JOB LET'S GO FOR IT. THE EXTRA COST IS WORTH IT TO PROTECT OUR

WILDLIFE.

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.ketchumidaho.org/node/7/submission/10637



Lisa Enourato

From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Maya JB Burrell <bhathorraj@fastmail.fm>

Monday, July 25, 2022 11:32 AM

dfosbury@co.blaine.id.us; amccleary@co.blaine.id.us; mdavis@co.blaine.id.us; Neil Bradshaw;
Amanda Breen; Jim Slanetz; Courtney Hamilton; Michael David; Participate;
phendricks@sunvalleyidaho.gov; mgriffith@sunvalleyidaho.gov; ksaks@sunvalleyidaho.gov;
jconard@sunvalleyidaho.gov; bdufur@sunvalleyidaho.gov; martha.burke@haileycityhall.org;
kaz.thea@haileycityhall.org; heidi.husbands@haileycityhall.org; sam.linnet@haileycityhall.org;
juan.martinez@haileycityhall.org; kgoldman@bellevueidaho.us; dbrown@bellevueidaho.us;
gcappel@bellevueidaho.us; smahoney@bellevueidaho.us; cjohnson@bellevueidaho.us;
jrangel@bellevueidaho.us; keithroark@blaineschools.org; amberlarna@blaineschools.org;
danturner@blaineschools.org; larastone@blaineschools.org; blancaromero@blaineschools.org;
clerk@blaineschools.org; mstennett@senate.idaho.gov; SToone@house.idaho.gov;
NBurns@house.idaho.gov

no masks especially for children or anyone else!!!!

i realize that you elected leaders already know this because you have looking into this issue even more than
the average person, due to the fact you are dictating and mandating actions upon the citizens who have

elected you.

therefore, i assume you are in agreement finally with the science; that the only verified research on masks
proves they are bacterial and toxin traps and do NOTHING to stop virus transmission. mandating masks is

mandating poison.

maya

Maya JB Burrell
208.471.0360

bhathorraj@fastmail.fm




Lisa Enourato

From: Beth Chiodo <bajabethy@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 7:11 PM
Subject: mask mandates

Warm Greetings!

Please take time to consider the ill effects of mask wearing supported by many scientific studies, let people make their
own health choices for themselves and their children.

Below are links to a couple studies. Other resource is the Children's Health Defense;
https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender category/covid/

Despite CDC’s claims to the contrary, masks still don’t work - but they’re making a comeback

Horowitz: New study finds masks become disgusting bacteria traps as mandates continue
- https://www.conservativereview.com/new-study-finds-masks-become-disgusting-bacteria-traps-as-
mandates-continue-2657695757.html




Lisa Enourato

From: Suzanne Kretschmer <skretschmer@verizon.net>
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 10:56 AM

To: Participate

Subject: Bear Resistant Trash Containers

| am in support of the concept of bear resistant trash containers and hope the city creates a task force to look into costs,
transportability, size, and compatibility with our current waste hauler. 1 live in Warm Springs where this has been a
constant problem so it would be great to figure out a solution that allows humans and wildlife to live together.

Suzanne Kretschmer
skretschmer@verizon.net



Lisa Enourato

From: Cindy Curtis <cinski1246@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 11:52 AM

To: Participate

Subject: Bears

To the Ketchum city Council

Last week the female bear was Euthanized on my husband’s property. | saw it firsthand. | am sending you this email in
Support of a law to require bear resistant trash containers. | made a $200 donation to the Snowdon wildlife sanctuary in
Mc Call to help the two Orphan cubs. Please take action so not to let this happen again!

Cindy Curtis & Steve Ashburn

Sent from my iPhone



Lisa Enourato

From: City of Ketchum Idaho <participate@ketchumidaho.org>
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 1:08 PM

To: Participate

Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Tuesday, July 26, 2022 - 1:07pm
Submitted by anonymous user: 72.214.134.241
Submitted values are:

First Name Tim

Last Name Thomas

Email timtsunvalley@gmail.com

Question/Comment

Bear proof trash containers need to be required in the Ketchum neighborhoods adjacent to bear habitat, i.e. West
Ketchum and Warm Springs. | have lived at 127 Exhibition since 1993 and witnessed bears searching for food off and on
over the years, usually in the spring and fall. Some years have been worse than others. However, these past two years
the bear activity has been out of control with far more activity occurring in the summer months. This problem is
obviously being caused by more garbage left outside due to more full time residents and short term renters in our
neighborhood. On the morning before the sow was trapped and euthanized, | counted six garbage cans overturned with
garbage strewn up an down the street. This morning, Tuesday, July 26, one day before our trash pickup, | counted three
garbage cans left on the curb packed to the brim with garbage just waiting for another bear to come along. Apparently,
the door-to-door talks with game officers and flyers distributed asking residents not to leave garbage outside did not do
much good. Not everyone has the ability to store their trash indoors and some won't do so even if they know that it
attracts bears. That is why | believe requiring bearproof trash containers is the only solution to the garbage problem and
the only realistic way to keep our local bears away and alive. We owe it to the bears to keep them in the woods where
they belong.

Thank you for your consideration.
The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.ketchumidaho.org/node/7/submission/10639



Lisa Enourato

From: Allison Goodwin <allisongoodwin1@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 1:58 PM

To: Allison Goodwin

Subject: Fwd: Sadly True

---------- Forwarded message ---------
For those of you who already received this - someone made a better version - Now it's Going Viral - of course, because
it's Sadly True.

Time To TAKE OUR WOOD RIVER VALLEY BACK!!
Make the Valley Safe Again

Make the Valley Prosperous Again

Make the Valley Proud Again

MAKE THE VALLEY FREE AGAIN!

MAKE THE VALLEY GREAT AGAIN!!!
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Lisa Enourato

From: Lisa Enourato

Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 5:11 PM
To: Participate

Subject: FW: Blaine County Bike trail

LISA ENOURATO | CITY OF KETCHUM

Public Affairs & Administrative Services Manager

P.O. Box 2315 | 191 Fifth St. W. | Ketchum, ID 83340

0: 208.726.7803 | f: 208.726.7812
lenourato@ketchumidaho.org | www.ketchumidaho.org

From: Amanda Breen <ABreen@ketchumidaho.org>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 3:56 PM

To: Lisa Enourato <LEnourato@ketchumidaho.org>
Subject: Fw: Blaine County Bike trail

Public comment.

Regards,

Amanda Breen

Ketchum City Council

P.O. Box 2315

480 East Avenue North

Ketchum, Idaho 83340-2315
Mobile: (208) 721-1760

Email: ABreen@ketchumidaho.org

From: Sas, Beth <BSas@levi.com>

Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 2:58 PM

To: Amanda Breen <ABreen@ketchumidaho.org>
Subject: Blaine County Bike trail

Hi Amanda,

My name is Beth Sas and | live in Cold Springs. We bought this home 2 years ago and we were so thrilled about the
location of our back yard butting up to the bike trail. Now it’s the bane of our existence.

The e bike situation is becoming totally out of control. People are going down this faster then they are allowed on the
street in front of us. There are young kids 13 and under riding them very fast also. Now e bikes have come up with non
assisted pedaling bikes which are essentially like riding a Vespa. I’'m afraid someone or some animal is going to get hurt.

I’'m hoping we can implement a speed limit and the class of e bike that is allowed on the trail. Can you let me know

what steps | need to take to do something like this?
| appreciate any help or advice you can give me.

Thanks!



Beth Sas

bsas@levi.com
(415) 505-4086 cell



Lisa Enourato

From: Steve Wingard <swingard7@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 10:20 AM

To: Participate

Subject: Bears

| support and encourage the use of bear resistant trash containers. Bears don’t deserve to be Killed because of the
stupidity of people!
Sent from my iPhone



Lisa Enourato

From: Neil Bradshaw

Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 2:21 PM

To: Barbara Browning

Cc: Courtney Hamilton; Amanda Breen; Michael David; Jim Slanetz; Mark Dee; Participate
Subject: Re: Bear proof garbage cans

Hi Barbara

Thanks for your email

We will be discussing the issue at the Aug 1 meeting- the agenda will be posted later today.

The meeting on Monday will be part of the process.

Hopefully you get our newsletter as this will explain more about what we have done on this issue over the last
couple of years.

We will be seeking council direction on a few different initiatives at the Monday meeting.

Thanks again for reaching out, | encourage you to attend the council meeting if your schedule permits.

Neil

NEIL BRADSHAW | CITY OF KETCHUM

Mayor

P.O. Box 2315 | 191 5th Street,W | Ketchum, ID 83340
0:208.727.5087 | m: 208.721.2162
nbradshaw@ketchumidaho.org | www.ketchumidaho.org

On Jul 28, 2022, at 2:11 PM, Barbara Browning <sbbrowning@cox.net> wrote:

Hello Mayor Bradshaw and Ketchum City Council,

Would you please tell me what progress you have made on requiring bear proof
garbage cans for parts of Ketchum?

Was it discussed at your last meeting? Any decisions?

The agenda posted online for your July 18 meeting shows nothing whatsoever about
bears, garbage, Warm Springs garbage cans, etc.

So, are you ignoring this issue in the hope you don’t have to kill another bear this year,
and we will all forget about it??!

Neil, your email to me said you would be discussing this with city council /
administration, then “reaching out” to Ketchum residents to find a consensus on a
course of action. Is that in process?

Please tell me what you have done on this issue.

Thank you,



Barbara Browning



Lisa Enourato

From: Gina Luke <luke.gina@yahoo.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 3:42 PM
To: Participate

Cc: Liz Keegan

Subject: Ketchum trash management

Dear Mayor Neal & Council Members,

Ketchum must immediately take steps to properly manage and dispose of trash. This
must be done to thwart pests and wildlife from feeding in receptacles and to keep
Ketchum a beautiful preeminent mountain town.

Evidence of Ketchum'’s failure to successfully implement an effective trash
management plan is in evidence (photos attached). Commercial dumpsters and
residential trash bins throughout the city are often left open and so overflowing that lids
cannot be closed. Poor trash management by homeowners recently led to a bear being
euthanized leaving cubs without their mama. Poor trash disposal habits can easily lead
to a rat infestation and disease as well as wildlife issues.

Most residents and visitors seek to dispose of garbage properly. As Ketchum’s
population increases so does the amount of trash. Bins located along Sun Valley Road
and other streets fill and trash spills over or is left on the ground next to bins before
Clear Creek returns to empty the bins. Either Ketchum needs additional bins or the city
must contract for more frequent pick ups on weekends and when special events take
place.

The recycling center in the light industrial area has become a dumping ground.
Prominent and clear signage is required to better inform and educate residents and
visitors about what is permitted at the Ketchum recycling center. Signage ought also
direct people where to take non-recyclable items (tin and aluminum cans, boards and
wood, pipes, mattresses, styrofoam, magazines, etc.)

This untenable problem is unacceptable. The Ketchum City Council should include in
its budget a rapid transition to BEAR PROOF receptacles for all commercial
businesses and residential properties (single family dwellings, townhomes,
condominiums) within its jurisdiction no later than December 31, 2022, and require that
all refuse containers be kept closed.



The Council ought to implement a robust communication plan to educate and inform all
business owners, residents and visitors of proper trash disposal and the Ketchum
recycling program. The Council should impose fines on those who flagrantly disregard
proper trash management. Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,
GG Luke and Liz Keegan
Ketchum, ID
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Lisa Enourato

From: MICHAEL HARKINS Owner <windystreet961@centurylink.net>
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2022 8:26 AM

To: Participate

Subject: Black Bear Issues

Mr. Bradshaw: | have followed the news media concerning your area's issues with black bear
encounters, trash, and more. | lived in Lowman, Idaho for 17 years and was well aware of the
hunters who bait bears in areas 1/2 to 1 mile from campgrounds and other recreation areas. In my
opinion, this is nonsense as bears are allowed to eat human food placed in areas where hunted as
bait, but bears are not allowed to follow the scent of human food eaten by campers, hikers,
backpackers and fishermen. Perhaps it is time for Idaho to wake up and own up to the fact that we
are creating our own problems with baiting bears. Maybe Idaho should also allow baiting mountain
lions and other game animals and then see what happens when wildlife become aggressive, move
into cities and town, and the safety of humans and pets becomes a greater issue.

Thank you for your time.

Gretchen Sherlin in Mountain Home



